
June 18, 2007
Council Chambers

The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on June 18,2007, at 7:30 p.m.
The call to order by Mayor Warren was followed by the flag salute. Councilmembers
present were Madler, Holyk, Marbut, Weldon, and Stewart. There were visitors present.

There was a motion by Marbut, seconded by Madler to approve the minutes of the
June 4, 2007 meeting. Motion Carried.

There was no citizen communication.

Old Business:

There was a discussion on the request to voluntarily abate a nuisance at 114 N.
Johnson Avenue. There has been no additional contact from Larry Schave, Jr. and it
appears the unauthorized outbuilding is being dismantled.

New Business:

Boy Scout, Joshua Scoville, was present to request permission to install a bench
in the Yacolt Cemetery. Mayor Warren designated the Public Works Supervisor,
Councilmember Holyk, and Councilmember Stewart to serve on a committee to work
with Joshua to accomplish the project. The committee will keep the Mayor and the
Council updated on the project.

There was a discussion on Ordinance #453. There was a motion by Weldorr,
seconded by Marbut to adopt Ordinance #453 - Imposing The One Half Of One Percent
Additional Sales And Use Tax. Motion Carried.

The Public Works Supervisor shared information regarding an upcoming
wastewater study that the Clark Regional Wastewater District will be conducting.

Mayor Warren requested that the matter of designating a Mayor Pro Tern be
added to the agenda. There was a discussion on the matter. There was a motion by
Marbut, seconded by Holyk to designate Councilmember Ronnie Stewart as Mayor Pro
Tern until December 31,2007. Motion Carried.

Mayor Warren reminded everyone of the events committee meeting scheduled for
7:30 p.m. on Wednesday, June 20, 2007.



There were no warrants presented for approval.

Mayor Warren declared the meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

--


